
COMMISSIONERS: 
ART GRAHAM, CHAIRMAN 
LISA POLAK EDGAR 
RONALD A. BRISE 
JUUE I. BROWN 
JIMMY PATRONlS 

STATE OF F LORIDA 
OFFICE OF THE GENERAL COUNSEL 
CHARLIE BECK 
GENERAL COUNSEL 
(850) 413-6199 

Juhlic~£r£rir£ Qinmmizzinn 

Mr. Fritz Holzberg 
Gistro, Inc. 
P.O. Box 366-762 
Bonita Springs, FL 34136 

January 23,2015 

via Certified Mail 
Return Receipt Requested 

Re: Docket No. 100453-SU - Application for certificate to provide wastewater service in Lee 
County by Gistro, Inc. 

Dear Mr. Holzberg: 

Docket No. 1 00453-EI was opened on December 2, 20 I 0, in order to process your 
application for a wastewater certificate pursuant to Section 367.045, Florida Statutes. Staff has 
detailed the deficiencies in your application and requested responses by letters to you dated 
January 3, 2010; May 12, 2011; December 13, 2011; March 16, 2012; and November 27,2012. 
To date, the application remains substantially deficient, including the failure to pay an 
application fee or provide notice pursuant to Rules 25-30.020 and 25-30.030, Florida 
Administrative Code. 

Please be advised that as of January 23, 2015, Docket No. 1 00453-SU has been 
administratively closed. Closure of this docket does not prejudice you from filing a subsequent 
application with the Commission. 
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J'SC Website: http://www.noridapsc.com Internet E-mail: contact@psc.state.n.us 
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SENT VIA CERTIFIED MAIL 

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (850)413-6228, or 
Martha Golden at (850)413-70 15 for technical questions. 

JSC:as 

cc: Office of Commission Clerk 
Martha Golden 

Sincerely, 

~~ord 
Attorney Supervisor 




